 AGRIBUSINESS UPDATE


Weekly news critical to your agribusiness

January 9, 2006


Legislative NEWS

Thomas Move.  Democratic Sen. Scott Thomas has announced that he will give up his Senate seat and seek the job as district attorney for Craven, Carteret and Pamlico counties. Thomas could be appointed to the post by Gov. Mike Easley at the end of the month, when current District Attorney David McFadyen is scheduled to retire.  Easley spokeswoman Sherri Johnson said that the governor is aware of Thomas’ interested but has not yet made a decision regarding the appointment.  If Thomas is appointed, the move could clear the way for Easley to establish Democratic incumbents for both offices prior to the 2006 election. 

Eminent Domain.  North Carolina's property laws need to protect landowners without damaging efforts to expand prosperity in the state, House members said during a meeting to examine the laws in the wake of a controversial U.S. Supreme Court ruling. The panel has been asked to recommend to the full General Assembly when it reconvenes in May whether to make changes to North Carolina's eminent domain statutes or the state constitution. Eminent domain, which goes back to English common law, gives government authority to take private property for public use, usually in exchange for compensation of the property owner. The U.S. and state constitutions also provide for eminent domain. The committee was formed after public outcry over a Supreme Court ruling last June allowing governments to use eminent domain authority to seize homes for private development, even if the property is not broken down or hazardous to the public. North Carolina law lays out nine conditions under which cities and counties can condemn private land, including creation or expansion of roads, parks, sewer lines and government buildings. Private development isn't on the list.

Tax Breaks.  Farmers will see a tax break beginning Jan. 1 on the purchase of certain farm equipment and supplies thanks to changes in the state tax law made by the N.C. General Assembly during its 2005 session. The following items that were taxed at a rate of 1 percent, will now be exempt from sales and use tax: 

· Farm machinery, attachments, repair parts and lubricants applied to farm machinery sold to farmers;

· Containers sold to farmers to be used for planting, cultivating, harvesting, curing, packaging or transporting farm products for sale;

· Metal flues for use in curing tobacco; 

· Bulk tobacco barn or rack, parts and accessories attached to the barn or rack; 

· Grain, feed or soybean storage facility; Sales of semen purchased for use on animals held or produced for commercial purposes; 

· Sales of horses or mules to farmers for use in planting, cultivating, harvesting or curing farm crops or in the production of dairy products, eggs or animals; 

· Sales of fuel other than electricity to a farmer for use in planting, cultivating, harvesting or curing farm crops or in the production of dairy products, eggs or animals; 

· Sales of potting soil sold to a farmer for use in planting, cultivating, harvesting or curing farm crops, or in the production of dairy products, eggs or animals. 

Eligible farmers should complete and submit Form E-595E, Streamlined Sales Tax Agreement Certificate of Exemption, to vendors in order to document that the property being purchased is exempt from sales and use tax. For more information, contact the N.C. Department of Revenue toll free at (877) 252-3052.

Washington NEWS      

Washington OKs Smoking Ban.  Smoking inside most bars and restaurants in the nation's capital would become illegal under a ban approved Wednesday by the D.C. Council.  Brew pubs, bars, restaurants, taverns, nightclubs and hookah bars where patrons share communal pipes would be exempt if 10% of their total sales were generated by tobacco products. There are also exemptions for private offices, hotel rooms, medical research facilities, cigar bars and tobacco stores.  The new prohibitions are expected to take effect Jan. 1, 2007. The delay is designed to give the city health department time to hire and train inspectors. It will also give some restaurant and club owners time to design and build outdoor facilities where smoking will be allowed.

Canada Imposes Duties on U.S. Corn.  The Canadian government has imposed provisional duties of $1.65 per bushel on imports of U.S. corn. Canada claimed that U.S. corn imports are dumped and subsidized. Secretary of Agriculture Mike Johanns said that Canada has conducted two prior investigations of U.S. corn imports, revoking a countervailing duty order after a GATT panel decision was adopted in 1992 and finding no injury in a second investigation in 2001. He believes that Canada should again find that U.S. corn imports are not injuring Canadian corn growers and that the unwarranted provisional duties announced today should therefore be terminated. A final determination regarding anti-dumping and countervailing duties is due March 15, 2006.

Fertilizer Regulation.  The House Subcommittee on Homeland Security Prevention of Nuclear and Biological Attacks approved legislation that would regulate production and sale of ammonium nitrate (fertilizer). The legislation will require that any individual, who produces, sells or buys ammonium nitrate to register with the Department of Homeland Security. Sellers of ammonium nitrate will be required to keep records of purchasers.  These records will include drivers' license number or other photo-identification and the amount of ammonium nitrate purchased.
Council News 

Plant Food Association Meeting.  The N.C. Agribusiness Council attended the Annual Meeting of the Plant Food Association of North Carolina this week.  Attendees were given an update by Ag Commissioner Steve Troxler about N.C agriculture progress and issues, as well as a soybean rust update, a review of energy saving measures associated with agricultural operations and security issues facing fertilizer dealers. N.C. Agribusiness EVP Erica Peterson also gave an update on Council activities and a review of issues facing the agribusiness industry. 

Environmental NEWS

Road to Nowhere.  In a long-awaited report on the so-called "Road to Nowhere" through Great Smoky Mountains National Park, the National Park Service stated no preference about whether to finish a road promised more than 60 years ago. The service's draft environmental impact statement identifies five possible alternatives for resolving the long-running debate over whether to finish the road that would extend along the north shore of Fontana Lake. They range from doing no additional work on the road, which now dead-ends west of Bryson City inside America's most visited national park, to extending it some 35 miles to Fontana Dam. In 1943, when Fontana Dam was being built, federal officials promised people who had to leave the area that the government would build a road to allow access to old settlements and family cemeteries. Only seven miles were built before high costs and environmental concerns halted construction in 1972. Environmentalists oppose completion of the road, which would run through one of the largest undeveloped tracts of land remaining in the eastern United States.

Business NEWS
Southport Marina.  The Southport residents' group that created a major uproar when the city's namesake marina went on the bidding block is making a comeback in opposition to a new lease on the property. Representatives of the Committee to Save Southport Marina are asking the Council of State to reject the two 10-year lease extensions approved by the N.C. State Ports Authority Board of Directors Dec. 29. They also want the ports authority to be prohibited from lease negotiations until after a decision is made on Southport's $6 million proposal to buy the valuable waterfront property. 
Ports Project.  At its meeting in Wilmington, the Board of Directors if the N.C. State Ports Authority authorized the CEO to negotiate the purchase of 600 acres of riverfront property in Brunswick County. If the purchase is completed, the Authority plans to build a new port terminal to handle 2 million containers a year. Development of this facility would coincide with the projected doubling of the North American container market between now and 2015.  The property, currently owned by Pfizer Inc., is 600 acres, 9.5 miles from the Atlantic Ocean, zoned heavy industrial. It includes 4,000 linear feet of frontage on the Cape Fear Ricer for berths, with highway and nearby rail access. 

Nuclear Options.  Progress Energy has narrowed its list of potential sites for a nuclear plant to six and is panning to announce its choice in min-January, a month later than expected.  The utility company said the delay was caused by a technical study to identify the best nuclear reactor designs for each site under review.  Progress Energy has halved its original list of 13 potential sites in North Carolina and South Carolina in the past four months.  The potential sites have not been made public, but Progress Energy has been considering three locations where is already operates nuclear plants, including the Shearon Harris plant in Wake County.  

Premium Standard Farms to Expand.  Premium Standard Farms, Inc. announced this week that its Board of Directors has approved the expansion of the company's Milan, Missouri, hog processing plant.  Based on the results from the recently completed engineering and feasibility study, the improvements will increase processing levels to 10,000 head per day versus the current level of 7,400 head per day.  John Meyer, CEO of Premium Standard Farms, said the decision to expand the Milan plant was a critical component to the company’s growth strategy. 

Commodity NEWS        
Hong Kong ends U.S. Beef Ban.  Hong Kong, which in 2003 imported about $90 million worth of U.S. beef, has reopened its market to beef imports from the United States.  Hong Kong will allow the import of boneless beef from cattle less than 30 months of age. Agriculture Secretary Mike Johanns, noting that Hong Kong was the United States' fifth largest export customer prior to the discovery of bovine spongiform encephalopathy in Washington State in late 2003, welcomed the announcement and said he expected trade "will quickly begin."  Hong Kong authorities said that the government would begin processing import requests immediately, but that it would watch the process carefully and each consignment of beef must have prior written permission from the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department. Hong Kong also hinted that the 30-month restriction was "an initial stage," leaving the door open for imports of all U.S. beef products.

Chicken Research Study.  Eating chicken may help prevent the development of potentially cancerous colon polyps, but eating processed meats may increase polyp risk, according to recently published research.  The study found that patients with the highest intake of processed meat were 75 percent more likely to develop an advanced polyp than those who ate the least amount of processed meat. Meanwhile, those with the greatest chicken intake were 39 percent less likely to develop an advanced polyp than those with the lowest processed meat intake.
Mark your Calendar
The North Carolina Agribusiness Council would like to invite you to be a guest at the


AgRally Banquet 


February 3rd, 2006 (Friday) 


6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 


Wilson County Agriculture Center 


1806 SW Goldsboro Street, Wilson

Agribusiness leaders in Caswell, Durham, Edgecombe, Franklin, Granville, Halifax, Johnston, Nash, Orange, Person, Vance, Wake, Warren and Wilson counties will come together with elected officials to celebrate NC's #1 industry and discuss some of the issues in Agribusiness that exist in North Central North Carolina.  Tickets are $50 per person and include admission and dinner. Please RSVP today that you will attend and we'll send you a ticket.
This is the first of 7 AgRally Banquets that will be held across the state in the coming months.  Look for future announcements about an AgRally Banquets in your area in the coming weeks! 












North Carolina Agribusiness Council

3701 National Drive, Suite 211 * Raleigh, NC  27612
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